
SUCCESSFUL BID FOR LOTTERY FUNDING

[bookmark: _GoBack]Upton upon Severn Town Council is pleased to announce that it has been successful in its bid for funding from the Big Lottery Fund. The Council will use the funds to install a hardstanding surface at the entrance from the Old Road onto the Upton upon Severn Playing Field so that field users don’t need to worry about the weather during festivals or events on the field. 

The Council had been trying over the years to work out low-cost solutions, but these were tested in 2017 with wet weather just before the Blues festival. The field entrance became a muddy quagmire and it became apparent that if the same problem had happened earlier in the year then the later festivals and events would have been compromised. 

The work, which will take place in the Spring and will hopefully be in place for the Upton Folk Festival in May, will allow easier and safer access for vehicles so that activities on the field can go ahead despite any intervention from the weather. 

The Council is absolutely delighted with the award and wishes to thank everyone who supported its application earlier this year.  
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